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In this issue:

· New Information System for the Metro Subway Stations Installed at Union Station, Other Stations to Follow
· Upcoming Federal Transit Administration “Listening Session”


	New Information System for the Metro Subway Stations Installed at Union Station, Other Stations to Follow

Metro is installing the new Transit Passenger Information System (TPIS), a new electronic signage system at Metro subway stations, replacing the single line ticker-tape style LED displays that were installed when the line opened.  The TPIS displays are mounted directly over the old LED arms on the platforms and are powered by existing wiring. The screens display up-to-date, relevant, independent information for each station.
Since the screens can be programmed independently, the messages on the mezzanine screens may be different from the messages on the platform screens. And when a train arrives on the left side of the platform, the corresponding screens will be filled with information relevant to that arrival and subsequent departure.  

In the event of an emergency evacuation, lights fixed to the side of the TPIS housing will flash and the screens will fill with a red-lettered message with instructions for passengers.

Upcoming Federal Transit Administration “Listening Session”

This Thursday, September 13 the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) will be holding their "listening session" in the Board Room at Gateway Plaza from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  The session is to obtain public comment on its proposed rule for major capital investment projects.  The FTA's Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM), which was published in the Federal Register on August 3, revises the criteria by which New Starts and Small Starts candidate projects will be evaluated.  Under current regulations, New Starts projects are judged on a wide range of criteria, including mobility improvements, environmental benefits, operating efficiencies, cost effectiveness, land use and other factors.  Under the proposed rule, the criteria for project justification will be grouped into two broad categories, effectiveness and cost effectiveness, with specific measures contained within each category. 
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